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LOLLYPOP CREEK COMMUNITY CENTRE A SWEET SPOT FOR LOCALS

A state-of-the-art community centre has officially opened in Werribee with recreational and kindergarten spaces
catering for families in Melbourne’s growing west, thanks to support from the Allan Labor Government.

Minister for Suburbs Sonya Kilkenny joined members of the local community to open the $10.5 million Lollypop
Creek Community Centre.

The new community centre features kindergarten rooms, multipurpose community and meeting rooms, maternal
and child health consulting suites, community kitchen and café, staff offices, accessible amenities and outdoor
spaces.

It was designed to respond to the needs of the growing local community by providing an integrated family centre
adjacent to open spaces and a retail precinct.

The Labor Government providing a total of $3.8 million to the project through the Growing Suburbs Fund and the
Building Blocks Infrastructure Program. The centre was jointly funded by the Labor Government, Wyndham City
Council and developers.

The Growing Suburbs Fund represents a $440 million Labor Government investment over 10 years and to date
has provided more than $1.3 billion of critical local infrastructure in our fastest-growing suburbs.

Find out more about the Growing Suburbs Fund at localgovernment.vic.gov.au/grants/growing-suburbs-fund.

Quotes attributable to Minister for Suburbs Sonya Kilkenny

“The new centre will be a game-changer for the growing community in Werribee, providing the community with a
range of health and wellbeing facilities.”

“We’re investing in our growing suburbs across Victoria to ensure they have the quality services and facilities they
need to thrive.”

Quote attributable to Minister for Children Lizzie Blandthorn

“We are proud of our investment in this new community centre in Werribee which has just opened its doors, it will
provide opportunities for families to make new friends, learn from each other and access support services.”

Quote attributable to Member for Werribee Tim Pallas

“This centre is going make a real difference, particularly to parents in Werribee who now have access to a world-
class facility that provides kindy and child health consulting suites.”
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